	Coastal Quilters Guild

Board Meeting April 17, 2014 Maravilla


Meeting called to order at 6:34 by Carol Fay

Attending: Carol Fay, Patty Six, Mary Maxwell, Sue Kadner, Suzy Pelovsky, Bonnie Epperson, Elaine Rottman, Becky Gallup, Julie Mock, Rosana Swing, Helmina Schenck, Lynn Manchester and Una Lopez
The March Board Meeting minutes and April General Meeting minutes were reviewed. Patty SIx moved to accept Board and General minutes, seconded by Mary Maxwell. The minutes were approved and the motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report: In the absence of Toni Percival, Sue Kadner presented the Treasurer's report. As of March 31, the balance is $2841. After the April speaker and church rental through June and other expenses anticipated for the quilt show, we are "tight" on cash flow until the show happens. Any expenses requiring reimbursement should be submitted to Sue and Toni so that we have a full understanding of financial situation by May and can then record all expenses for this year by the end of the fiscal year (June 30).

Board and Committee Reports

Community Quilts: Bonnie Epperson reported on the nice reception from Food from the Heart for donated placemats. Meals on Wheels will distribute the donated placemats with Easter deliveries. They will continue to make deliveries as more placemats are turned in. Suzy P will get photos for the newsletter. Bonnie announced that the guild has received two large donations of fabric and notions. It was recommended that the donated wooden standing quilting hoop be put on the Guild website sale page. Bonnie will email Elaine with info for tax receipts and thank you notes.

Programs : Suzy Pelovsky   Distributed  the revised list of 2014-15 programs. Discussion of May program. Challenge only.  For July: usual picnic potluck; games; historic photo album display. Carol Fay will make an announcement looking for a satellite group to organize the picnic. If none come forward, Board will do it. For October Patt Blair can present many different programs. Suzy will provide her workshop options and Carol will send it out to the members as a survey. Calendar nearly filled in through July 2015. Great appreciation for Suzy was expressed by the Board!

A discussion ensued regarding a "dark" month in the summer. In July - new members are welcomed, and lots of quilt show announcements made as well as members turning in quilts. Another discussion arose regarding moving July picnic to August and going dark in July. Discussion regarding August – if the Guild is not  financially equipped to pay speaker Susan Else, we could consider 1) postponing speaker; 2) speaker only/cancel or discount workshop if not filled; 3) keep to program/workshop as planned; 4)  Cancel entirely or go dark or plan a quilt-show related program. Suzy would like to add this question to the survey to be circulated about Patt Blair’s program options. A straw poll of Board members present  is to postpone because of cash flow issues. A minority of Board members felt we should keep the speaker without a workshop because the guild needs strong programs.

Elaine suggested we ask people who are members of both Coastal Quilters and the Modern Guild to attend a future Board meeting to brainstorm some ideas to make Coastal Quilters more appealing to younger, modern quilters. Patty Six suggested we invite Modern Guild to submit quilts to our show for judging in the modern category.

Julie, Bonnie, Carol, and Patty will come up with some ideas for the August meeting to replace the speaker.  Carol will ask (the membership) if there is any interest in organizing a silent auction for next (2015) summer.

Workshops: Julie Mock noted that the April tile quilt workshop was well attended (17) and a good experience for all. On June 21  there is high interest in the Learn and Sew with Helmina Schenk. The price for that is at $15.
Membership: Becky Gallup asked whether we should consider reducing dues to $30, This suggestion was not strongly supported.

Nominations: Mary Maxwell announced that all Board positions were filled but president. Mary has talked with 24 people about considering being the president.  The board was in a quandary about the lack of a President when Bonnie Epperson volunteered at the Board meeting. Thank you, Bonnie! Oops, now there is a need for a Community Quilts committee chair.There is still a need for a Quilt Show chair for 2016. Also need committee positions for newsletter layout (someone is considering); door prizes; opportunity quilt ticket sales (Rosana Swing will consider); and challenge 2015. Bonnie Barber and Julie Mock will discuss which of the two of them should be on the ballot for Program VP (in order to have a representative who can vote at Board meetings). Mary will be out of town for the May meeting. She will prepare the ballots and the ballot box and make sure they get to the meeting. Ballots will be distributed at registration table. Patty Six and one other partner will count ballots.

Question about refreshments: A member (Sharon) is willing to chair committee. Carol will ask for a show of hands regarding member interest in bringing back refreshments.

Correspondence: Elaine Rottman shared the letter from Michele DeCrow with fabric donation. Community Quilts has already received the donated fabric.

Satellite Groups:  Helmina Schenck is planning to begin meeting with representatives in early fall. Several groups are working on quilts for the show.

Challenge Report : Lynn Manchester and Una Lopez reported there are 25 entries which show great variety. The use of quilt racks (60 linear feet) will save the expense of pipe and drape. Details to be discussed at the end of the Board meeting. Prizes have been donated. Planning three categories of judging:  Viewers Choice, with a first and runner-up, Best Traditional Use of Monkey Wrench, and Best Creative Use of Monkey Wrench. Members only may vote for the Challenge winners. Fat quarters will be purchased for all who participate. Carol will ask Sharon if she would be willing to coordinate refreshments at this meeting. Several Board members indicated they were willing to bring refreshments. Carol will ask for more via E-blast.

Old Business - none

New Business: Sue Kadner discussed new changes to the Membership form (Email categories check boxes). After July 1, 2014, members will be charged $15 for printed/mailed newsletters. There will be a $2.00 charge for the directory to be mailed.

Adjourned 8:45 pm

Minutes taken by Elaine Rottman
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